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POLICY:
It is the policy of Facility name that all excess controlled substances shall be destroyed (commonly known as “wasting” of the substance), if not utilized by the patient.  Controlled substances contained in topical patches, such as Fentanyl, fall into this category.  All controlled substance topical patches removed from the patient must be destroyed.

PROCEDURE:
· Routine Wasting:  
· Wasting of any controlled substance must be done in the presence of two (2) licensed individuals who are authorized to control and handle these drugs.  The destruction of partial doses of controlled drugs must be done and recorded by two (2) nurses, one (1) nurse and one (1) pharmacist, or one (1) nurse and one (1) physician.  Destruction of other controlled drugs must be done according to federal law and in the presence of two (2) pharmacists.  The record of such destruction will be done on DEA forms, patient’s medical chart or documented in the automated dispensing cabinet.  The destruction of overstock or outdated controlled drugs will be performed in accordance with federal law by licensed third parties and coordinated by the Pharmacy Department.

· Destruction of Controlled Substance Patches:  
· Topical controlled substance patches removed from the patient due to time/date expiration must be properly destroyed and not simply discarded in a trash receptacle.  Some controlled substance patches, such as Fentanyl, retain some of their potency for days and may be diverted from common trash receptacles.
· Upon removal of the topical controlled substance patch from the patient, the care provider will follow the current FDA guidelines on Fentanyl patch disposal:

July 5, 2013 FDA Releases New Resources, Guidance on Fentanyl Patch Disposal 
https://www.ascp.com/articles/pharmaceutical-waste-practice-resource-center
The Food and Drug Administration (FDA) has updated its guidance on fentanyl patch disposal and created new online resources as part of its “Safe Use Initiative.” FDA’s guidance recommends that for all used fentanyl patches, upon removal from the skin, “the adhesive side of the patch should be folded together and then the patch should be flushed down the toilet.” 

This advice is consistent with that from the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS), which raised concerns about used fentanyl patch disposal in a November 2012 memo to state survey agencies. Both agencies have highlighted concerns about the potential for accidental exposure and overdose from used fentanyl patches, particularly for young children. A full list of medications FDA recommends be disposed of by flushing is available online
· If a controlled substance patch is to be “wasted” due to contamination or other reasons (i.e., the patch is not used by the patient), the same process is to be followed. The documentation process outlined under the routine destruction component of this policy will then be followed, documenting that the medication was not given and was properly destroyed. Documentation of wasted patches should be in both the patient’s medical chart and on the automation cabinet as “waste” and include a witness as described above.

Requirement of CMS Standard:
A-0494 
(Rev. 37, Issued: 10-17-08; Effective/Implementation Date: 10-17-08) 
§482.25(a)(3) - Current and accurate records must be kept of the receipt and disposition of all scheduled drugs.
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